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Minutes of the Annual Meeting of Parishioners 

Held on Sunday 23rd May 2021 
The meeting was chaired by The Revd Shane Wood. It took place in the church, socially distanced and electronically on Zoom.
1. Opening Prayers

The meeting was opened at 10.15 am with prayers.
2. Appointment of Clerk to the meeting
The Revd Shane Wood welcomed those present and on online to the meeting and proposed that those present voted to appoint Joy Tilbury as Clerk.

3. Apologies for absence
Formal apologies were received from Ali Cruthers, Jane Jennings and Eric Craig.

4. Minutes of the last meeting 
Minutes had been circulated immediately after the last meeting & had been on display at the back of the church thereafter. There were no corrections and the minutes were accepted and will be signed by the vicar.
     5.
Election of Church Wardens
Charles King was thanked for doing this important role and re-elected to continue as church warden. Jeremy Lancaster has resigned leaving a vacancy for the position.
The Revd Shane Wood thanked Jeremy for his enormous contribution to ASW, especially as church warden during the vacancy and more recently during his own sick leave. He was also applauded for his patience and kindness over many years. Jim Dwelly gave a moving tribute to Jeremy on behalf of the grateful parishioners. 
     6.
Acceptance of Election by Church Warden
Charles King accepted his role as church warden.
     7.
A.O.B.


None
Minutes of the Annual Parochial Church Meeting
Held on Sunday 23rd May 2021 at 10.30 am
The meeting was chaired by The Revd Shane Wood
Opening Prayers were held at the AMP which took place immediately prior to this meeting.
1.
Appointment of Clerk to the meeting
Joy Tilbury was appointed clerk to the meeting.
2.        Apologies for absence 
Formal apologies were received from Ali Cruthers, Jane Jennings and Eric Craig.

3.        Minutes of the last meeting held on 28th April 2019
Minutes had been circulated immediately after the last meeting & had been on display at the back of the church thereafter. There were no corrections and the minutes were accepted and will be signed by the vicar.
4.
Presentation of the Electoral Roll

This had been prepared by Joy Tilbury and was on display at the back of the church. There are now 124 people still on the roll of whom 48 live outside the parish. Joy pointed out that the electoral roll had only been updated with regard to those regularly attending church but that a future roll done from scratch with updated information e.g. signed agreements, addresses etc. would give a significantly lower figure.
5.
Election of members of the laity to the Deanery Synod

We currently have no representation at the Deanery Synod. Shane explained the importance of being a part of this group and asked for volunteers to join it.  ASW are allowed two representatives.
6.
Election/Reelection of members of the laity to the PCC
Joy Tilbury asked for a vote to continue with the current list of members;
The Revd Shane Wood and warden Charles King are automatic members, Karen Bowles is ex officio treasurer.

Other lay members are Ali Cruthers, Cloe Dwelly, Gordon Wratten, Eric Craig and Joy Tilbury.

By a show of hands this line up was agreed with no dissenters.


We are delighted to have two new members joining;

Kathryn Davies – proposed by Karen Bowles and seconded by Joy Tilbury


Louise Lewis – proposed by Ali Cruthers and seconded by Joy Tilbury


Both members were unanimously accepted onto the PCC.

7.
Annual report of the PCC for the year ended 31st December 2020
The Treasurer, Karen Bowles had previously circulated the official 2020 report and accounts within the church and copies were circulated on line prior to the meeting.
Karen’s report was as follows;

“I hope everyone has had a chance to look at the accounts.  If not, they are a few copies available at the back of church, or there is a link in the newsletter which will take you to them.  Even after this meeting, I’m happy to answer any questions, so please don’t be afraid to ask.
I think the headline items to point out are that thanks to everyone in the planned giving scheme, our income held up fairly well.  The notable exceptions being money from collections, which was down £5,000 and income from hall hire which was down £22,000.  Thank you also to those who gave us a little extra at Christmas.  It really all does make a difference.  We were also fortunate to receive legacies from Aileen Paige and from Geoff Smith.

We received a grant towards the church hall lighting and also took advantage of the furlough scheme whereby the government has contributed towards the salaries of staff.  

Looking at our expenditure, there was a little help from the Diocese and our Parish share was reduced by £6,000 against the original amount requested, and for 2021 there is no increase, though it still remains at £85,000.

Our ministry costs were significantly reduced as against 2019 where we paid £8,500 for Jackie and £5,500 for the organist.  Obviously the Covid restriction meant no choir for 9 months of the year and consequently the organist was not needed.

As against 2019 our church running costs are down, but this is really because the 2019 figure included the cost of the People’s Path which was funded by a restricted fund.

As you know our office administrator left at the end of June, so this reduced our admin costs further.

So, to summarise, we actually ended up with a small surplus of £7,356 on the general fund after a transfer from the restricted fund of a profit made on Phase 2 of the path.

Looking at the balance sheet, you will see that we had debtors of just over £10,000 and this is mainly the legacy which is due to be paid to us tomorrow!  Similarly, HMRC owed us gift aid which has already been received.  We had £95,000 in the bank which although it sounds great, we owed £92,000. Of this £91,000 is owed to the Diocese in respect of the Parish share.  This is £37,000 from 2018, £35,000 from 2019 and 19,000 from 2020. We continue to pay £5,000 per month but as you can see, we are still short. The finance team and standing committee feel that this is something that needs to be discussed with the Diocese as having done a bit of research on other local parishes, we are paying more that almost all of them.

Finally, thanks – to Gordon Wratten for doing the banking, Steve Clunn for doing the everyday bookkeeping and Simon Charrington, Suzanne Burrows, Eric Craig and the churchwardens for holding me to account and asking the challenging questions.” 

Shane thanked Karen and the finance team for their diligence. There were no questions from the floor.

8. 
Churchwarden’s Report
Charles referred to the previous report in October and commented that the church hall needs £45,000 to complete repairs to the doors and that the church is in need of painting.
9.
Deanery & Diocesan Synods

ASW does not currently have a representative at these synods but Shane stressed how important it is that we our church is represented and can feed back to us issues that are discussed.  He asked for one or two volunteers as soon as possible.
10.
Appointment of Sidesmen

Joy proposed a special vote of thanks to Cloe Dwelly for undertaking the important and complicated task of service rota planning and the volunteers who operate as sidesmen and also, in accordance with Covid rules, marshal the congregation from the car park.
20 volunteer Sidesmen were approved by the meeting;

Cloe Dwelly, Jim Dwelly, Kathryn Davies, Jill Cotter, Ali Cruthers, Louise Lewis, Kate Pinhey, Hugh Collingwood, Karen Bowles, Derek Beaney, Gillian Beaney, Tricia Lea and Susan Boase. Joy asked for more people to come forward so that each volunteer could take fewer turns, especially when the church starts to open up in numbers again.
.
 11.
Appointment of Independent Examiner

Karen announced that David Wall, a chartered certified accountant has agreed to act as independent examiner again this year. This was unanimously accepted. 
12. 
Safeguarding Report

There is currently no safeguarding officer in place but Shane said that the job could easily be shared between two people in future. 
13.
Vicar’s Report
Shane explained that his participation in church activities have been severely curtailed because of his illness, operations and ongoing treatment. He said how much he appreciated the hard work of the various church teams in keeping All Saints going.

Thanks were given to the following:
The extended Pastoral team who kept in contact with church members to ensure they were looked after during the various shutdowns including Ali Cruthers, Louise Lewis, Kate Ellis, Ruth Bruce, Cloe Dwelly and Kate Pinhey.
Our highly successful Youth Leaders Cathy Wise and Ali Cruthers, Jane Jennings flower arranging team and Gerald Smith for the Easter Garden. 
Sacristan Susan Shaw, sexton Martin Horsey, Lay Reader Mike Hawkins and Choir members who we hope to have back with us more regularly in future. Also lawn mowers and those keeping the garden areas looking good.
Successful on line Ssh Free Services have been led by Kate Pinhey, Tracy Hammill and Charles King. Although under furlough, Heike Heath has kept in touch with our children and parents and the website has an activity section for them. Joy reported that the Bunny trail round Weston Green during Easter was a notable success thanks to Louise Russell, Ali Cruthers and Kate Pinhey and those in the parish putting up bunny posters in their windows. We had at least 57 children plus many adults taking part.
Although Val Atkinson will not be leading the hugely popular Lunch Club in future, she was thanked her for starting and this it is hoped that when we are able to hold them again, volunteers will come forward, guided by Val. 

The All Saints church website & newsletters, edited by Charles King, have played an important role in staying in touch with our congregation and the wider community.
Joy Tilbury was thanked for her work at PCC secretary.
Shane applauded the All Saints congregation and local people for the vital part played in donating to the Food Bank – supplies turn up daily and on a remarkable scale.
14.
A.O.B.
a.
Cloe Dwelly gave a report on the Christian Aid donations which have already reached £2,382.21 despite the major Covid 19 restrictions this year. Volunteers reached 94% of the parish and although there were fewer responses to the envelopes, the actual average donation was higher than in previous years – being mainly notes.
b.
Derek Beaney questioned the decision to run the Sunday service at 9.00 am instead of the pre-pandemic 9.45 am.  Charles explained that since we could only run one service, the PCC had decided that this timing would be a suitable compromise to bridge the gap between the previous 8.00 am and second 9.45 am service. Because of his poor health Shane can only officiate at one service but it was suggested that we could get a wider opinion of parishioners about their preference. Once the government unlocking rules are released a questionnaire could be devised.
c.
Mary Herbert asked what future plans there were for the church to open up, including children’s activities. Shane said that it is our plan to bring back many activities once government guidelines are clearer but that he was pleased that we have already responded well to opening for services where other local churches have not even opened yet.
15.
The meeting ended with The Grace.
In view of Covid 19 restrictions the number of people attending had to be limited and distanced. Some people were able to attend on-line for part of the meeting.  Because of this we cannot accurately count participants this year.  

Although voting was conducted correctly via the attending congregation, it is appreciated that wider contributions to the voting and asking of questions was very limited.  For this reason these minutes are being placed on our website and further questions can be put to members of the PCC and where appropriate included as an addendum to the minutes before they are finalised next year.

Joy Tilbury – PCC Secretary

